
Mayor’s Message 

 

Hello. I am Mayor FUSHIMI Takashi. 

Three weeks have passed since the declaration of emergency state 

was issued. 

I deeply concern that if many people go out during the Golden 

Week period, the extent of infections may cause a collapse of 

medical treatment systems. 

In Hirakata, a city hospital doctor and a city school teacher 

were confirmed COVID-19 positive. Now, Hirakata remains in the 

balance. We don’t know when and where infections spread in this 

situation. 

The current number of patients with the COVID-19 show people’s 

behaviours two weeks ago. Your current behaviours affect the 

outcome in two weeks. Particularly, what you are going to do during 

the Golden Week period largely influences our future. 

Let’s protect yourself. Let’s protect your family. Let’s 

protect others by everyone’s right behaviours. 

Please reduce 80% of contacting frequencies with others. Staying 

at home is the easiest way to achieve this goal. Please refrain 

to go out except going outside for foods, daily goods, or work. 

By trying something you’ve never done due to your busy life, I 

hope you have a nice time at home during this Golden Week period. 

Thank you for watching. 


